Friends of the Froth Blowers
Meeting of The Brewers Arms
Lewes
Tuesday 27th January 2015
6.30 p.m.

	Those already confirmed as attending:
	Associate Members attending:

	Bob Oliver Membership No. : 268
	None

	Malcolm Gant Membership No. : 269
	Associate Members Not Attending:

	Simon Taylor Membership No. : 271
	Jayne Wright  Membership No.: 273

	
	Phil Clark Membership No: 285

	Guest:None
	Glynn Boldock Membership No.

	Apologies given:
	Alison Taylor Membership No.

	John Ellis Membership No: 284
	Tom Oliver Membership No.: 281

	Pete Gerry Membership No.: 272
	


Guests, Fairy Belles and accompanied Faithful Bow Wows welcome.

No Pussyfooters

Regalia required by members:

AOFB Cufflinks

The Zestful Gollopers Book

The wearing of red, white and blue

Agenda

1. Introduction of members and guests. Blow froth.
Three members attended, all wearing red white and blue and cufflinks. - Froth was blown with Harveys Best Bitter, 1648 County Champion and Dark Star Original . No guests attended. No further members have joined since the last meeting.

2. Acknowledgement of Senior Blower by lower membership number to chair meetings.
As Bob Oliver has the lowest FOFB Membership he took the chair for the evening. 

3. Appointment of a sub assistant vice gargler:  Malcolm Gant took his role.

4. Acknowledgement of the Oast Box.: £1 attendance fee was paid by all. A tally at the end of the evening enables us to donate £14 to our charities. This will be split 50/50 between St Peter & St James and FABED.
5. Review minutes of the last meeting
Items outstanding (Ownership highlighted in Bold:

- 1. Availability of leaflets. Malcolm has a small number remaining and these were left at The Brewers. More supplies are required (Bob to arrange)
-2. Distribution of leaflets at Beer Festivals. The next local festival is in Brighton in March but Bob Simon and Malcolm will not be attending. Need to check if Pete or John will attend can take leaflets. Review at Feb Out Meeting.
-3. Original VAT trail to be arranged-Pete to discuss with Malcolm
-4. Identify potential Vats in Brighton/Shoreham. Malcolm to investigate The Iron Duke (an original Vat) plus the Fiddlers was also an original Vat. Await input from John re Shoreham.
-5. Completion of Sussex Vats web page. This was done by Simon and John on November, Bob has added some basic info and pictures on new Vats. Simon to research history of The Brewers Arms. Quench is two converted shops so no historical interest to add.
-6. Twitter page-@frothblowersvat now has 107 followers. Simon and Malcolm to set up their own Twitter accounts.
-7. Web site-awaiting feedback from John on Members page and anthems (Malcolm to e mail John with single play anthems issue)
-8. Business Cards-Simon to investigate suitable red and blue on white background artwork and costs and report back.
-9 Polo Shirts-awaiting feedback from Pete

6. Review of Fines
- No new fines were discussed.

7. Discuss future “out meetings”.
The following “out meetings” venues were agreed:

- Fiddlers Brighton – formerly The Stafford Vat Brighton. Bob is having a lunchtime birthday gargle at The Fiddlers on 25th February at 12pm with a break for lunch at 1pm. Opportunity to investigate it as a Brighton Vat option, All welcome. No regalia/no fines!

- Other dates for your diaries:
- Dover Winter Ales Festival 6th Feb (currently Bob Simon Alison and Jayne are attending)
- London Drinker Beer Festival 11th March (Currently Bob Simon and Malcolm are attending the Wednesday lunchtime session)
- Brighton & South Downs CAMRA Beer Festival 19th-21st March
- North Sussex CAMRA Horsham Beer Festival Saturday 28th March
- Hull & East Yorkshire CAMRA Beer Festival 16th -18th April (currently Bob and Phil attending on 17th April)

8. Report on any new AOFB merchandise /regalia obtained
No new acquisitions since last meeting

9. Agree date of next Vat meeting and regalia required.
Quench Burgess Hill 31st March subject to confirmation


10. Any Other business.
- It was noted that with regret Simpsons in the Strand is to close
- Harveys are introducing a new Hop Passport for January to March 2015. They will be brewing four special brews in their micro brewery for ticking off with four other regulars in their 4 Lewes tied houses, Application forms available at the Brewery Shop.

11. . Blow Froth
Was done by all. The meeting concluded at 8.05pm.
Fines to be paid by Members of FOFB at The Watermill VAT
- such fines to be due at regular Vat meetings. Fines at any other meetings to be agreed in advance E.g. Out Meetings and other gatherings. It is suggested The Oast Box be present so that members are aware that any fines are liable.

– No cufflinks displayed at Vat meetings (if owned) -£1

– Late attendance at Vat meetings-£1

– Non appearance at Vat meetings (without reason) – Buy an extra round of drinks at next meeting

-The Zestful Gallopers Booklet not brought to the Annual General Meeting-£1

– Not wearing red white and blue apparel at Vat meeting or Annual General Meeting-£1

– Spillage (where unnecessary) – 50p

– Addressing Blowers by wrong number-50p

– Getting title of FOFB at Sussex vats title wrong-50p

– Not responding to electronic methods of communication including invites to future meetings via Facebook, emails, text etc. – £1

– Failure to read the minutes of the previous meeting – £1

– Misconduct-any action unbecoming in the eyes of any other member in attendees-£1

– An attendance fee to be introduced to help raise funds -£1

Updated at the Annual General Meeting held on 29th October 2014

LUBRICATION IN MODERATION
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